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  Whoever you are, wherever you are on your 
spiritual journey, you are welcome here! 

 Continued on Page 2 
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EACH WEEK AT MARY TAYLOR MEMORIAL UMC ONLINE 
 

Every Monday, 7:00 pm, Healing and Wholeness Service, a service of liturgy, scripture,        
anointing, and prayer.  
Meeting ID: 568 138 318 
Password: 852504 
Click here to join the Zoom Meeting Online: 
https://zoom.us/j/568138318?pwd=MS9kb0lzZmpnTndEYm10UlZ0TEZGZz09 
 

Every Sunday at 10:00 a.m., Community Worship Service (9:30 a.m. July 4th through Labor Day) 
Webinar ID: 941 448 482 
Click here to join the webinar:  
https://zoom.us/j/941448482 
 

You may use the links above to access any of these meetings, or go to zoom.us, click on  “join a 
meeting,” and enter the meeting ID and password. You may also dial into any of these events by 
telephone, using the meeting ID and password. The phone number is: (646) 876-9923. 

 

 

  LAURA’S TREASURE TROVE  

             Submitted by Bev Downing and Jane Ayers 

Thanks to your generosity, Laura’s Treasure Trove is filled to the 

brim.  We are running out of space and that’s a good problem!    

Please be aware of the following changes to our donation policy: 

 Donations are limited to ONLY the following items: 
 

 Winter and fall clothing in good/clean condition 
  Paperback books,  Jewelry, and Toys  

 

You are welcome to stop by on Thursday’s from 9:30am - 12:30pm  
until Thursday, August 26.   

 

 Fully vaccinated people are no longer required to wear masks on the MTMUMC          

campus.   

 All unvaccinated people, as well as children under 12 years of age must wear masks. 

 Donation appointments do not need to be scheduled in advance. 

 

Thanks for understanding that we can’t take anything else at this time.  We are grateful for 
the wonderful items you’ve already donated.    
 

   See you on September 11th for the Autumn Fair!  
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   PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY 
 

         By Joan Zauner 
       “When there are no words, a prayer shawl speaks volumes.”  
               Janet Bristow, co-founder of the prayer shawl ministry.      

 

        PRAYER SHAWLS ARE AVAILABLE— 

 

Our group will be celebrating our 14th anniversary in October.  Through those years we 

have made over 1,030 shawls.  Very rarely are they sitting around for very long.  We      

recently donated 6 shawls to St. Raphael’s Hospital for their patients. 

 

We meet once a month but keep busy at home all the time.  If you would like to join us 

we would be very happy to see you.  We have supplies and even give lessons! 

 

Our next meeting will be September 9th  at 7:00 p.m. in the Library in Wesley Center. 

     

     If you know of someone who would like a shawl, please call the church office at        

203-874-1982 and we will help you receive one.  

Call Joan Zauner at 203-283-5643 for additional information. 

  

            

      A CALLING FOR BASKETEERS…  
 

Included in the activities for our 2021 Autumn Fair will be the selling of 

"Theme Baskets". This is a collection of items brought together, placed in 

some type of container (preferably a basket) and donated to the Church 

Fair. The contents of each basket should have a cumulative value of not-less-

than $25.00. Each basket will be sold for a fixed price of $25. An itemized list of contents is 

needed, attached to the outside of the basket.  

 

Examples of top selling themes in the past are: "A Day at the Beach"; Christmas; Puzzles; "A 

Makeover" (beauty products). Remember, this year the Fair is in September which may spur 

other seasonal themes (e.g. Back to school). Be wonderfully creative and whimsical! We ask 

that no perishable items be included and a reminder no alcoholic items or any type of raffle 

tickets or items related to gambling be included. 

 

Our Basket champion this year for the Fair is Linda Sheehan, who can be contacted at:      

linda.lsheehan@gmail.com or 203 -283-5362.   

 

The logistics of receiving your donated basket is being finalized. Please do not drop any-

thing off at the church without first contacting Linda or one of the Fair Co-Chairs.  

 

Thank you for your support of the MTMUMC Fair ! 
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MISSIONS NEWS 
 

Community Gardens: So far, we have donated kale, lettuce, onions, zucchini and squash 

from our Garden of Feedin’ to the Community Supper, our parishioners and the Milford 

Food Bank.  

The woodchucks seem to be contained at this point, so next up will be   

peppers, cucumbers and TOMATOES!!!! Please reach out if you’d like a tour 

of the garden and our plot. It’s so gorgeous and it continues to help feed 

our community every week! MTMUMC is also a receiving organization for 

the PAR Plots program in the Community Gardens. We were blessed to    

receive a donation of zucchini and summer squash in June which we offered 

as a healthy eating opportunity for our parishioners.  Also, Jerry and Helene Dellert made 

and delivered veggie quiches to several people in our community from some of the squash 

and zucchini donated. Thanks so much to all for sharing your time and talents!  

Farm Stand Vouchers: MTMUMC has $5 vouchers available for parishioners looking to 

shop at the Bridgeport Hospital-Milford Campus farm stand, which takes place every    

Tuesday from July 13 – August 31
st
  from 2-4PM, located at 2047 Bridgeport Ave., (side of 

the annex building / employee parking lot).  

The farm stand sells fresh fruits and vegetables and takes senior and WIC checks in addition 

to the vouchers. Please see the flyer below, and pick up the vouchers at the church office 

during regular business hours.   
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    MISSIONS NEWS— continued 

  

Community Supper Update: The numbers are growing again for our community supper 

meals served. May distribution was 25 (with the remaining 25 meals getting dropped off at 

Beth El). June distribution was 40, but the meals were all gone in 15 minutes, so meal count 

will go to 50 in July and then we will see if we need to increase further. We are blessed to 

have so many in the church who volunteer for this ministry each month, whether its for 

shopping, prepping, packaging or serving meals. Our community relies on us for this mission 

and if you haven’t volunteered before, please reach out to Rachel Merva 

(rmerva@optonline.net / 203-641-5088) for more information!  

 

Farmers to Families Food Box / Pop Up Food Pantry Update: The Farmers to Families food 

box distribution has ended, but there is a recurring pop-up food pantry on the third Thurs-

day of each month (location varies). Volunteers are always needed if you’d like to help, and 

please spread the word for friends and family to attend and pick up wonderful fresh food 

for free.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Food Resources in Milford: The City of Milford, in coordination with other community    

organizations including MTMUMC Missions developed a resource for food support in    

Milford. Please see the flyers on pages 11 and 12 for more information.   

 

 

mailto:rmerva@optonline.net
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MISSIONS NEWS—continued 

 

Cooperative Parish Update: The Bike Giveaway in June for our Cooperative Parish was    

really successful! Please see the following note from Golden Hill UMC Missions:  

 

Dear Fellow Methodists, 

Thank you so much for all your help getting donations of used bikes and monetary 

donations for bike helmets. We gave away 42 bikes  and helmets on Saturday and 4 

more during this past week to families, children and adults. Stacey Riccardi from Mary 

Taylor UMC went way above and beyond, getting donations of 20 bikes and money 

for bike helmets! Nichols helped with 5 bikes and $186 to buy more bike helmets. 

Members from Jesse Lee, Stratford and Golden Hill donated another 10 bikes and 20 

bike helmets. 
 

Saturday was definitely a community day! The Bridgeport Police Community Services 

came, and Golden Hill's Bridgeport Boy Scout Troop 34 helped move almost 60 bikes 

up to the parking lot . Participants ranged in age from 2 to 78 and reflected Bridge-

port's diverse population. United Way’s Community Messenger, Eneida Lamourt, 

helped translate for Spanish speaking families.  

Phil Philbrick had 3 Golden Hill helpers in the “bike hospital” making sure bikes were 

in good shape before they were given away. 

 

You have really made a difference in people’s lives. For example,  a Bridgeport 

student who has to walk two miles to school each day now has a bike. Another 

man who walks an hour every day to and from work can ride a bike. A family 

of five will now be able to have a family activity together riding their bikes. 

 

As Helen Keller once said, “Alone we can do so little; together we can do so much.” 

Thank you for your generosity and support. The Bike Giveaway was so well received 

that Golden Hill plans to do it again next spring. 

 

Blessings to all, 

Phyllis Machledt 

Co-chair of Society and Missions 

Golden Hill UMC 
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PARISH HEALTH AND WELLNESS 

Submitted by Leigh Bak, APRN, ACNS-BC, CDCES, with information from WebMD 
 
   Don’t let dehydration get you down ~  
 

As we enter the “dog days” of August, I thought it might be helpful to remind us all of the 
importance of staying well-hydrated. Approximately 55-60% of the human body is water. 
Dehydration happens when your body doesn't have as much water as it needs to function 
properly. You can have mild, moderate, or severe dehydration depending on how much  
fluid is missing from your body. 
 

Causes~ 
 

It’s normal to lose water from your body every day by sweating, breathing, peeing, and 
pooping, and through tears and saliva (spit). We usually replace the lost liquid by drinking 
fluids and eating foods that contain water. If you lose too much water or don’t drink and 
eat enough, you can get dehydrated. 
 
You can lose more water than usual with: 
 A fever   
 Diarrhea  
 Vomiting   
 Excessive sweating 
 Excessive urination; uncontrolled diabetes and some medications like diuretics (also 

called water pills), can make you pee more often 
 

You may not replace the water you lose because: 
 You’re busy and forget to drink enough 
 You don’t realize you’re thirsty 
 You drink less because of a throat or mouth sores, or when you’re sick to your stomach 
 
Effects of Dehydration: Dehydration is more than just being thirsty. Other signs are dry 
mouth, fatigue, headaches, and dizziness. Being dehydrated affects many of your major   
organs including your heart, liver and kidneys. You also have a harder time clearing toxins 
out of your body when you are dehydrated. 
 
Signs and symptoms of mild or moderate dehydration include: 
 Thirst 
 Dry or sticky mouth 
 Not peeing very much 
 Dark yellow pee 
 Dry, cool skin 
 Headache  
 Muscle cramps  

Continued on next page 
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PARISH HEALTH AND WELLNESS 

Continued 

 

Signs of severe dehydration include: 
 Not peeing or having very dark yellow pee 
 Very dry skin 
 Feeling dizzy 
 Rapid heartbeat 
 Rapid breathing 
 Sunken eyes 
 Fainting  
 Sleepiness, lack of energy, confusion or irritability 
 

Symptoms for babies and young children can be different than for adults: 
 Dry mouth and tongue 
 No tears when crying 
 Dry diapers for 3 hours 
 Sleepiness, lack of energy, or irritability 
 Severe dehydration is a medical emergency and needs to be treated  
      immediately 
 Sunken eyes, cheeks, soft spot on the top of the skull 
 
 

Who’s at Risk? 
 

Anyone can get dehydrated, but the odds are higher for some people: 
 

 Babies and young children are the most likely to have severe diarrhea and vomiting, and 
they lose the most water from a high fever. The youngest can’t tell you they’re thirsty or 
get their own drink. 

 

 Older adults have less water in their bodies and often don’t realize they’re thirsty. If they 
can’t get around very well anymore, they may not be able to get a drink easily. 

 

 People who are ill with a cold or sore throat may not 
want to eat or drink. 

 

 People with a chronic disease such as diabetes can pee a 
lot if the disease is uncontrolled. They also may take 
medicines such as water pills, which make them urinate 
more often. 

 

 People who are active outside in hot and humid weather 
sometimes can’t cool down effectively because their 
sweat doesn’t evaporate. This can lead to a higher body 
temperature and need for more water. 
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            Stewardship Corner:  Scriptures to Ponder 

     Submitted by Cathy Cono 
 

Pledges Support Partnerships 

 

Welcome to installment 2 of the new Beacon column dedicated to all things Steward-

ship!  In this issue, we're focused on how our pledges can power our Methodist mission of 

making disciples of Jesus Christ for the transformation of the world.  Quite simply, while all 

financial gifts can be used to further the mission, a pledge can provide long-term support 

that is just not possible through smaller, spontaneous gifts. 

 

Pledges allow the church to establish partnerships with missions and organizations that share 

our values and goals.  Through these partnerships, we are enriched by relationships, shared 

experiences, information exchange, and the knowledge that our support is empowering 

others to transform even more lives.  We will never know all who have felt the caring    

support and security offered through the Beth El Shelter or how their lives have been 

touched, but we know that our faithful support has helped make it possible.  We cannot 

know all whose education and spiritual journey was positively impacted through scholar-

ships given over the years, but we know that our faithful support has helped make it      

possible. 

 

Pledging is a partnership between the giver and God.  When we commit to a pledge, we 

are blessed to be a blessing in long term and sustainable ways.  “Do all the good you can, 

by all the means you can, in all the ways you can, in all the places you can, at all the times 

you can, to all the people you can, as long as ever you can.”  Are you doing all the good 

you can?  If you have any questions or would like to discuss making or changing your      

financial commitment to the church, please reach out to Stewardship Chair Cathy Cono 

(spikkio@optonline.net), the Church Treasurer Eileen Doyle, or the pastors.  Thanks be to 

God for you, your gifts, your generosity, and the abundant opportunities we have to do 

God's work! 
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         NEW INSTRUCTIONS 
 

                 ALTAR FLOWERS AND MISSION CROSS ORDERS  

     are welcomed anytime. 

Flowers are $20, payable to MTMUMC and mailed or given to Mary Lou Kampert at the 

church  office.  A donation in lieu of altar flowers is honored with a cross and miniature  

mission scarf placed on the altar.  If you would like to place an order please contact Mary 

Lou at 203-874-1982 or mtmumc@sbcglobal.net to arrange a suitable date.   

        
        A REMINDER ABOUT CARE BY THE PASTORS…. 
 
       CONTACT THE PASTORS— 
         for pastoral care needs, or if you just want to talk!  
Reach out for yourself, or tell them that someone you know needs a call.  
 

        You can reach them through the church office at 203.874.1982, mtmumc@sbcglobal.net, or  
                       directly at: Pastor Karen: 203-313-3045; karen.eiler@nyac-umc.com  or 

                       Pastor Kristina: 516-901-2216; revkristina@yahoo.com  

             

        OFFICE HOURS  

    MONDAY—THURSDAY ~ THROUGH LABOR DAY 

              9am to 2pm   

               
             COMMUNITY SUPPER AT MTMUMC    
                          Thursday, August 26th, 5:30 p.m. 

   Thursday, September 23rd, 5:30 p.m. 
               

                 If you can help, contact Rachel Merva at 203-641-5088 
 

       UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE The Community Supper will be served as “to go” meals. 
 

           OCTOBER 
        “BEACON” DEADLINE IS 
  

       Wednesday, September 15th  
 

Please submit materials on or before this date to 
mtmumc@sbcglobal.net  

     or a hard copy to the church office. 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:mtmumc@sbcglobal.net
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         AUGUST & SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS 
 MTM CLUB 80 MEMBERS—are listed below in bold.  

  If your birthday is not listed and should be, or if there are other 

      birthdays needing changing, please call the Office at 203-874-1982.  Thank you! 

 
 
 
 

 

  WE’D LIKE TO WISH YOU A HAPPY BIRTHDAY…. 
 

                 ….but we can’t if we don’t have it in our database.   
It is always possible that these special dates were previously provided us.   

If so, you have our apology for any oversight and our request to please try again. 
 

And whenever your special day is, may God who has blessed you with this  
   milestone smile on you and your celebration.      
Sincerely, 
 

Mary Lou Kampert (mtmumc@sbcglobal.net; 203.874.1982, ext. 110) 

   

 AUGUST 

2nd Eileen Potkay 

5th Ayse Demir 

9th Jeff Brockett 

 Andy Thomas 

10th Suzanne Buchter 

11th Vickie LaBonte 

12th Judy Darak 

 Joseph Merva 

 Liana Pitre-Dahnke 

14th Anthony Davis 

 Iris Peckham 

16th Colbie Woodard 

17th William Chevett Jr. 

 Lodemia Lopes 

 Kevin Perregaux 

 Susan Reynolds 

20th Carol Chevett 

 Helene Dellert 

21st Christopher Leum 

 

23rd Stacey Meszaros 

28th Hazel Ferguson 

 Heather Krom 

29th Jonathan Fino 

31st Krista Doherty 

 Laura Perregaux 

 

 SEPTEMBER 

1st Caroline Cermignani 

 Faith Lawrence 

2nd Pastor Kristina 

4th Alison Pitts 

6th Tom Baker 

7th Judith Bennett 

8th Jane Ayers 

10th Stacey Riccardi 

11th Beth O’Brien 

12th Stacey Titus 

14th Alexandria Darak 

 Faye Zeiner 

15th Pastor Hal Vink 

 

17th Jacqueline Paton 

20th Ian Griffin 

 Justin Macdonald 

21st Kathleen Bacon 

 Gwyneth D’Andrea 

 Chris Edwards 

 Carol Sahutsky 

22nd Nancy Cicarella 

 Michael Firmender 

 Lisa Sobolewski 

23rd Debbie Leum 

 Ruth Starcher 

24th Barronlee Grasso 

 Nathan Williams 

mailto:mtmumc@sbcglobal.net
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